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 3rd September 2018
Dear Parents

Welcome back to school here are a few points of information just to start the year going.

Staffing

The class teachers for the coming year are:
P1 – P2 
Mrs Aisling Sinclair 

P3 - P4
Miss Marie O’Shea 

P5 - P7
Mrs Edel Brown
Arrival Time & Absence from school

School will be open from approx 8.40am. Children being dropped off before 9.00am should come to the Main school building to wait to be collected by their class teacher. Children should not be left at the school if a teacher or member of staff is not present.

If your child is off from school, for any reason, please ring into the school office and let us know and also send in a note to cover absence for school register records.

Travelling Home Arrangements 

Any changes to travel home arrangements must be notified in writing or by phone to the teacher.  Any new parents, family members/friends to the school should make themselves known to staff members when collecting children.

School Gates Area

We would ask all parents dropping off or collecting to take great care around the gate area especially with the arrival of buses. 

Those collecting children SHOULD NOT be parking inside or in front of the school gates at any time. It would be helpful to the staff at the end of the day if you could come to the gate or at least indicate to the staff you are there for collection of children as it can be difficult to see all the cars from the main entrance.
P1 & P2 Collection Times
Parents are reminded that P1 children stay until 12.30pm up to Halloween and until 2pm for the remainder of the year. 
P2 children will be collected all year at 2pm from main building.
PE  

P1 – P4 children. Time and day still to be confirmed. All children must come dressed in their PE uniform for the day. This includes navy tracksuit bottoms, white polo-shirt with school logo, school jumper and suitable trainers.

P5 – P7 children will commence Tuesday September 11th for football coaching and Thursday 13th for Gaelic hurling coaching for this term. These children come to school in their PE kit and change back into their uniform after.
School Money

School dinner prices remains at £2.60 per day from September 3rd. Milk Price remains unchanged at 20p per third.
School Dinners 
September
£52.00, Weekly £13.00 (per child), Daily £2.60 (per child)

Milk


September
£4.00

Year £ 36.40 (per child)

School Funds
Per family
£25
All dinner monies must be paid at the start of the week regardless of day so kitchen staff are aware of weekly dinner numbers in advance.
Milk will be arriving on Wednesday at school so please order promptly. 

If your child does not wish to have milk please send a note to confirm this for the office.

The Munch Box Challenge

Remember, as a school we will be working together with the Health Promotion Department, Western trust to promote Healthy eating habits and improve the oral health of our children, through the implementation and maintenance of the Munch Box Challenge (a Healthy Lunch Box Initiative).

The Challenge will affect all children that eat packed lunch. The Board of Governors are committed to this challenge, however we recognise that without the help of parents, reaching the aims of this initiative will remain difficult. We do feel that our children will benefit from the Munch Box Challenge long term and trust that you will support us in implementing this initiative in the coming year. Further information will be available in due course to support you in the participation of the challenge.

Other Information

Please also find enclosed some information sheets on Dinners and Milk Monies for the year and the Dinner Menu.  Data Collection Form will be posted home this week please check all details are correct, especially home phone and mobile numbers and return to school. Use of image consent forms must be completed and returned also.
GDPR

Privacy notice for pupils and parents/carers regarding use of personal information in an educational setting is available on our website on http://www.stjohnthebaptistroscor.co.uk/. Contact the office if you wish to view a hard copy.

Dates to keep free: 

Monday 17th September Curriculum Info evening / Meet the Teacher at 7pm.  This is a group meeting not for individual 1:1 teacher time.
Thank you for your continued support within the school.

Kind regards

Marie O’Shea
Principal
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